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BE YOUR BEST                         RESPECT                         RESILIENCE                         SAFE

Willowmavin Primary School resides on the lands of the Taungurung people.

We acknowledge their leaders past and present and pledge to respect the earth, the life and the waters of these lands.

P.E.
For the first part of this term, learning in PE has been all about teamwork. Students have shown great cooperative skills 
by encouraging others, playing fairly, sharing strategies and communicating with their teammates to achieve a goal. 
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Celebrations!
Focusing on attendance this week, and it has been great to see our students, particularly our senior students, showing awareness of 
their attendance and the importance of attending school every day that we are healthy and able to do so. Mr. Mills and the 4/5/6 
students have agreed on Zooper Dooper rewards for the class meeting particular attendance milestones, and it has been pleasing to 
see that we are running out of Zooper Doopers!
Also pleasing has been the decrease in students arriving late to school. A timely arrival makes for a smooth start to the day for all 
involved.

School Council
The school community was informed last week of the opportunity to nominate for positions on our 2024 School Council. Notices were 
also placed around the school. We have received no new nominations from the parent community. As such, our 2024 School Council 
will consist of Rebecca Jobling, Sam Pate and Erin Sanderson as our parent members. We are still finalising staff representatives who 
will join Robert Hiscock, who continues as a Community Member, and myself as the remaining members of Council.
Thank you to Julz Sheffield who is stepping down from her role after 3 years straight on Council. During that time, Julz has been an 
active Council member, volunteering to take a lead role in many school initiatives and sharing her feedback and insights with Council. 
We know that Julz will continue to find other ways to contribute to the school as that is what she does.  Elsie Rodger will also be 
stepping down after having completed another 2 year stint. As secretary, Elsie has been responsible for recording minutes from the 
meetings, and has done so meticulously and efficiently. She has also regularly made presentations to Council, outlining our progress 
towards achieving the school’s annual targets. Thank you to both Julz and Elsie for their commitment to our school. The 2 of you have 
given up your own time to drive the school’s improvement efforts.

Reports Feedback
Speaking of Miss Rodger, on the following page of this newsletter, you will find the results of our 2023 Semester 2 Student Reports 
Survey. As we have done for a number of years now, at the end of each report writing cycle, we seek out parent feedback on their 
child’s report. As you can see from the results, families were very positive in their responses. The inclusion of a sample piece of writing 
for parents continues to provide them with a greater understanding of their child’s progress and understandings in Writing. In fact, 
80% of parents responding to the survey indicated that this adaptation to our students’ reports provides them with a far greater 
understanding of their child’s abilities in Writing. The other 20% indicated a somewhat greater understanding was achieved from this 
inclusion in our reports. Not surprisingly then, 100% of respondents would like for our student reports to continue to include a sample 
piece of writing by the student. 100% of respondents also indicated they would like to see the student reports continue to include a 
student reflection – an addition to our student reports since Semester 1 last year.
As always, we will take this feedback into account when we commence our next report writing cycle next term.
Thank you to those families who took the time to complete the survey and to Miss Rodger for sending out and compiling the results. 

Basketball Court Works
Some families may have noted that our basketball court has from time to time had pieces pull up and go missing. Considering the court 
surface is less than 18 months old, this is very disappointing. I walked over the court with the installers today and they have 
acknowledged the job that was done was not up to standard. As such, they’ll return for maintenance works on the court in the near 
future.
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Signing Off
Dogs are not our whole life, but they make our lives whole.

Until next time, take care of one another and be the best you can be!

Mr. O’Callaghan

Georgia and Monte Carlo
As shared at assembly last week, Georgia and her pet dog Monte Carlo will be at the 
school gates outside the portables each Wednesday and Friday afternoon, to 
farewell students for the day. This is an initiative that we hope will provide some joy 
for students who enjoy the company of dogs, and provide an opportunity for 
students who are anxious around animals to experience a safe and friendly 
interaction with a dog. We encourage families to say hello to Georgia and Monte 
Carlo. We also encourage families to approach the school about any other initiatives 
they feel would be beneficial to students.
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Reports Feedback

Thank you to families that completed the survey about our Semester 2, 2023 reports. The results were very positive 
and indicated families are highly supportive of our current approach to reporting. We will use this feedback as we plan 
for our Semester 1 reports next term. 

mailto:willowmavin.ps@education.vic.gov.au


Student of the Week

F/1  Bodhi Sanderson
2/3  Charlie McKenzie
4/5/6 Jai Bamford - Newey

Term: 1   Week: 6  



Student of the Week

2/3/4  Olivia Brothers

School Captains

Student of the Week
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To support your child in developing the skills required to become a 
fluent reader, and complement the learning that takes place at 
school, it is important that children read at home every night. 
Students should have their reading diary signed and brought to 
school so that they are eligible for special awards and morning teas. 
This year, we will be having a special morning tea for students that 
reach 100 nights of reading by mid-year, as well as our 200 night 
end of year morning tea. 

To engage with and support your child’s reading at home, you may: 
• Ask questions about their reading. You could ask questions about 

the plot and events taking place, questions about who the 
characters are and how they are feeling, questions about the 
setting, or even questions relating to the author’s purpose and 
the way they have conveyed their message.

• Ask them to retell what they have read. 
• Discuss what is being read, talk about any pictures, images or 

diagrams present, read with them, read to them, let them read 
to you. 

• For our junior students who are not yet reading, they may listen 
to books being read aloud. Students may also practise identifying 
letters and the sounds they represent. 

• Discuss current learning at school and assist your child in 
applying strategies they have been learning in class to become 
better readers. 

Reading at Home
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25 Sessions Plus
Leticia Vine

Charlie Mckenzie
Ellie Jenkins
Adam Vine

Riley Mckenzie
Hannah Pate

Matilda Haines
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WILLOW WORKS

Listed below are current general maintenance 
and repair items at the school. If you are able to 
help with these items, please speak with the office 
or your child’s classroom teacher. All materials 
required for these jobs will be paid for by the 
school. We are able to organise access to the 
school grounds after hours if this is more 
suitable for families. 
Thank you!

Item Date

Balustrade on x2 staircases to be replaced. 03/08/23

Non – slip stickers to be placed on decking area. 03/08/23

Lubricate playground equipment 25/10/23

Repair sink in art room 25/10/23

Blind cord to be screwed back in to place in Breakfast Club 
room

25/10/23

Sliding door in art room to be repaired so that it moves 
smoothly

25/10/23

Hole covered on side of admin building 25/10/23

Safety gate (on BER deck) lock to be lubricated 25/10/23

Open windows in art room and admin office 09/11/2023

Remove wood pile and tall grass behind container 07/12/2023

Raise the desks in the 2/3/4 classroom 13/03/2024

Re attach the paper towel holder to the boys bathroom wall 21/03/2024
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What’s On…

Community News

Dates To Remember
March
25th Out of Uniform Day (Easter Raffle 

donation)
26th  Cross Country Day
27th  Epilepsy Awareness Day – wear Purple
28th  Last day of Term 1 – 1:30pm finish

March
3

rd
 Mrs Barri

8
th

 Hannah
12

th
 Harrison

24
th

 Oliver
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